The Global COE program “Reshaping Japan’s Border Studies” at the Slavic Research Center, the Sasakawa Peace Foundation USA and the East West Center in Washington held a joint forum titled Regional Security and Okinawa in the U.S.-Japan Alliance on March 9, 2010 at the Cosmos Club in Washington D.C. A full house of 150 guests attended the forum including participants from think tanks, media and policy makers in D.C.

In first panel "Regional Security and U.S.-Japan Alliance" Professor Eiichi Katahira (National Institute for Defense Studies), Professor Shinichi Ogawa (Ritsumeikan University) and Ambassador Rust Deming (Johns Hopkins University) looked at the current security policies of Japan and emphasized how Japan would need to formulate national security by articulating national interests to meet challenges such as a rising China and consider new design for regional security for traditional as well as non-traditional security issues in light of the U.S.-Japan alliance and the nuclear umbrella for regional security. Discussions ranged from the North Korean factor, Japan’s power protection capacity, possibilities of other security dialogues such as a trilateral dialogue among U.S., Japan and China as well as other security relationships with countries like Australia and India, and how traditional and how non-traditional roles of Japan would be perceived by other Asian countries. 

In the second panel “Okinawa and U.S. Japan Alliance” Professor Manabu Sato (Okinawa International University), Mr. Tomohiro Yara (Okinawa Times) and Dr. James Auer (Vanderbilt Institute for Public Policy Studies) tackled a very current and pressing issue on the US military bases in Okinawa and while the two speakers acknowledged the importance of the U.S-Japan security alliance they questioned the justification of the geographical advantages of the concentration of forces in Okinawa, and considered the “lies” to continue Okinawa’s burden and the “truth” in the difficulty of relocating the U.S. forces in other parts of Japan has less to do with military purposes of deterrence against threats such as North Korea or potential Chinese aggression but has much to do with political purposes of trying to portray a stable and strong U.S. Japan alliance. Discussions ranged from the feasibility of alternatives, the implications of the DPJ on Okinawa base issue and impact of moving ground forces from East Asia.
The keynote speaker, Mr. Derek Mitchell (Principal Deputy Assistant Secretary of Defense for Asian and Pacific Affairs) examined and reviewed the current status of the U.S. Japan Alliance and the prospects for the future.  He emphasized that the alliance has played a significant role in economic growth and the further development of democracy in East Asia by maintaining peace and stability in the region.  He indicated that the presence of U.S. troops in Okinawa still serves as a deterrent and is a crucial part of regional peace.  There are no easy answers to the base issue, but he stated that the U.S., Japan and the people of Okinawa must continue to search for a resolution that is both sustainable and mutually beneficial.  
